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STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
SEPTEMBER 8, 2016 
 
 
3. APPLICATION: Z16-037 
 Location: 1654 HOLT ROAD (43228), being 1.15± acres located on the north 

side of Holt Road, 810± feet southeast of Georgesville Road (010-
240809; Westland Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning: CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
 Request:                        CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
 Proposed Use: Update existing car wash facility. 

Applicant(s):  Jeanne Cabral; 2939 Bexley Park Road; Columbus, OH 43209.  
Property Owner(s): BB&S Laser Systems Inc.; 1654 Holt Road; Columbus, OH 43228. 

           Planner: Tim Dietrich; 614-645-6665; tedietrich@columbus.gov  
  Shannon Pine; 614-645-2208; spine@columbus.gov 
 
BACKGROUND: 

    
o The 1.15± acre site consists of one parcel zoned in the CPD, Commercial Planned 

Development District and developed with an existing car wash facility.  The applicant is 
requesting the CPD, Commercial Planned Development District to address proposed 
changes to the site layout including closing existing curb cuts, altering on-site traffic 
circulation, and changing the parking configuration.  
 

o North and west of the site are commercial/retail buildings in the CPD, Commercial Planned 
Development District.  Southeast of the site is a commercial building zoned in the L-C-4, 
Limited Commercial District.  South of the site, across Holt Road, are commercial buildings in 
the L-C-4, Limited Commercial District.   
  

o The site is located in the planning area of The Westland Plan (1994) which recommends 
industrial and office uses for the site. 
 

o The CPD text allows for all uses in the C-4, Commercial District and a car wash, while 
carrying over prohibited uses from the existing CPD district.  The text includes provisions for 
building and parking setbacks, traffic access, landscaping, and building materials. The 
request includes a commitment to a site plan with no additional requested variances. 

 
o The site is located within the boundaries of the Westland Area Commission whose 

recommendation had not been received at the time this report was finalized. 
 

o Although Holt Road is not listed on the Columbus Thoroughfare Plan, Staff anticipates its 
inclusion as a 4-2 arterial in a future update. 

 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:  Approval. 
 
The requested CPD, Commercial Planned Development District will allow changes to the site layout 
that will affect existing curb cuts and access to the site, and the on-site parking arrangement traffic 
circulation.  Although the The Westland Plan (1994) recommends industrial and office uses for this 
location, the request is supportable since the site is already developed with a car wash facility, and the 
site is compatible with the adjacent commercial and retail land uses. 
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Z16-037 
1654 Holt Road 

Approximately 1.15 acres 
CPD to CPD 
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